
From the Editor...

The theme adopted for Reform Issue 80, Customary Law, is extremely 
broad. While it is impossible for Reform to cover this issue in any compre­
hensive way, in commissioning the articles for publication in this edition 
the Australian Law Reform Commission has sought to look beyond the sit­
uation in Australia to see how other countries have approached the issue.

Articles from Bruce Ottley and Owen Jessep (beginning on page 22) exam­
ine the application of customary law in Papua New Guinea, while Jennifer 
Corrin Care (page 31) looks at the islands of the South Pacific.

Our colleagues from the South African Law Commission have provided a 
report on their recent inquiry into the integration of customary family law 
(page 42), while Sidney Harring has provided an overview of tribal justice 
systems in the US (page 37).

Barry Hooker’s article on Syariah law in contemporary Indonesia and 
Malaysia begins on page 47. While not customary law, the article provides 
an interesting perspective on the contrast and conflict that arises when 
differing legal systems - in this case, Islamic religious law and Western 
law - intersect.
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When preparing contributions, con­
tributors should note the following
points:

1/ Electronic lodgement of articles (by 
email or disc) is preferred. Articles 
should be in RTF, Word or WordPer­
fect formats. Discs should be IBM- 
compatible. Articles may also be sub­
mitted in hardcopy, by fax or mail.

2/ All articles submitted on paper should 
be typed in double-space on one side 
only of A4 paper.

3/ The name, address and phone 
number of the author must be 
attached to the article.

4/ Articles should be between 1000 and 
3500 words in length. Shorter arti­
cles are welcome. Contributions to 
‘Reform Roundup’ should be under 
1000 words.

5/ Articles submitted to Reform should 
be in final form as corrections on 
proofs will be limited to literal errors 
or changes necessitated by legal 
developments.

6/ Articles submitted to Reform for pub­
lication must be original and not cur­
rently under consideration for publi­
cation elsewhere, except by prior 
arrangement.

7/ The Australian Law Reform Commis­
sion (ALRC) reserves the right to 
republish all material on its home­
page on the Internet and to use all 
accepted articles for promotion of the 
journal.

8/ The ALRC reserves the right to edit 
submitted articles so they conform 
with Reform’s writing style. The 
Editor will seek to contact contribu­
tors to verify changes before publica­
tion.

Style
1/ All articles must be written in clear, 

accessible language.
2/ Contributors should seek to minimise 

the use of endnotes.
3/ All legislation, international instru­

ments, organisations and cases 
referred to should be clearly identifi­
able.

4/ Gender neutral language should be 
used.

5/ Avoid unnecessary punctuation.
Abbreviations should not be followed 
by a full stop.


